
11 June 2020 Vol 18 Newsletter 18(Wk B) 

Begin with the End in Mind 

3000 Remembrance Drive 
Locked Bag 1011 

TAHMOOR NSW 2573 
Telephone: (02) 4684 2577 
Facsimile: (02) 4684 2755 

Email: pa@wac.nsw.edu.au 
Website: www.wac.nsw.edu.au  

THE WARATAH WEEKLY 

Wollondilly 
Anglican College 

 

Leadership Part 2/4 

 

Having established the scaffold for leadership being Service, Authenticity and Adaptability 
(or Situational), last week, we have now paved the way for 20 or so leadership tips to 
keep in mind as your responsibilities unfold. Over the next three weeks we will look at 
roughly six each week 

 

1. Pray. If you believe in God, don ’t leave him behind at the front gate. He will shape you and refine 
you through the challenges that you face, particularly the difficult challenges that come along with  

 leadership. I’m sure there are things that you can achieve without prayer BUT how much better to 
 seek the will and direction of the Creator of all that is and ever will be. 
 

2. Serve and encourage. We are all self-centred to some extent but we are also created to relate to  
 others. This was abundantly clear to most in the recent global pandemic. Even students who find  
 College life a challenge were glad to be back where they belong and in the company of people 
 they care about and who care about them. The first call on a Christian leader is to put the needs of 
 others first.  Jesus First; Others Second; Yourself Last can ironically bring much JOY. The world 
 does not understand this. Never assume or expect encouragement or service in return! 
 

3. Always allow the important to outweigh the urgent. If you are organised (and you must be) 
then the multimillion dollar business decision, the compliance issue or the Council report can wait. 
They are only urgent and that is what the evening is for at home. The staff member who is grieving 
over a lost dog is important and must take priority. Remember the story of the woman who had 
suffered for many years and who just wanted a few moments with Jesus. Remember the children. 
Both the woman and the children were being ushered away by the disciples because Jesus was a 
great leader and He had important business elsewhere. For Jesus, they were people and not  

 distractions - in their need they became His focus. The urgent could wait. 
 

4. Treat a Pelican like a Princess. It is easy to treat a Princess like a Princess, but in  
 leadership, you will encounter difficult people. Listen, understand and seek a diplomatic solution. 
 Your power should not be abused. Sometimes, however, you will meet someone who has an 
 agenda; wants to edify themselves; or who is just plain unreasonable. The great Australian  
 philosopher, Mr Paul Hogan, had an erudite description for such people - “Pelicans”. It is hard but 
 it is essential in leadership to remember that all people are made in God’s image and that we are 
 all sinners saved by grace. Try not to judge - that’s His job. If you cannot identify the pelican in a 
 large group of people, be alarmed, it is probably you. 
 

5. Manage by walking around (MBWA). There will be enough work to keep you behind your 
 desk all day every day. Get up and get out there. Engage. You will invariably have conversations 
 that are helpful. People expect leaders to be visible. 
 

6. Choose the right staff. Most people think that the qualities necessary for a leader are in  
 order -   
 a. Being able to achieve a check list of responsibilities (a role description), 
 b. Having the capacity to see the “big picture” and think (of others) outside their own brief 
 c. Having the emotional capacity to remain focused and controlled in a storm. 
 

 Choose the leaders (and the staff) that you will be working with who have strengths in the reverse 
 order. It is easy to teach skills but almost impossible to teach personality…..  
 

Staffing is the leader’s most important responsibility. Get it right. 

mailto:pa@wac.nsw.edu.au


Employment 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 



From the Deputy’s Desk  
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

What’s Happening and What’s Not 
As we move into an environment where restrictions are removed or adjusted, it has allowed 
the College to consider re-opening a number of the extra and co-curricular activities that 
have been offered in the past. 
 

Some events on our College Calendar have gone ahead in a modified format while for  
others it is too early yet for them to occur. 
 

The list below of College based activities isn’t exhaustive but it will provide some indication of the move to 
return to a more ‘normal’ environment. It also provides an insight into the many activities offered by our 
staff.  
 

All of the following have commenced or will commence but with modifications to the group sizes and  
hygiene precautions. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

College Activities Management  
Junior Chapel Groups Split 
Middle Chapel Groups Split 
Christian Lunch Groups Modified groups. 
Christian Group Stage 2 Small groups 

Crusaders group size 

TAS Workshop Wed after College - small group 

Maths Club 3-6 Mondays. Small group. 
Senior Charades Small group. Distancing observed 

WAC Kids Care Wed - small group 

Lego Club Group size, hand washing, spray lego. 
College Ensembles 

Creative Arts Groups 

Following guidelines for hygiene and distancing.  
Small groups 

Maker Space Commences - small groups - disposable material used. 
Dance Company Small group, individual routines. 
Year 11&Year 12 P-T Interviews Zoomed 

Secondary Homework Club Group size 

College Cheer Commences - Small groups - no contact. 
Girls’ Robotic Club Friday Lunch, Small group. 
Code Club Friday lunch, split groups, hand hygiene. 
German Speaking Skills Zoom 

Year 10 Subject Seminars Yes 

Year 11 & Year 9 2021 Info Nights Zoom 

P&F Meeting Zoom 

Bronze Duke of Ed Hike Modified - not overnight 
10 Year Staff Dinner Group size within limits 

Year 11 PDH First Aid Incursion, class group 

Senior Chapel Split 
College Council Meeting On Site. Group size and distancing. 
Staff V Students Volleyball Yes. Group size 

Formal Assemblies Modified - only limited student attendance 

Headmaster - Farewell Assembly Modified - only limited student attendance 

Cancelled   

College Working Bee Cancelled 

Family Chapel Cancelled 



From the Deputy’s Desk Continued... 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Bronze Duke of Ed Practice Adventurous Journey. 
The NSW Duke of Edinburgh’s Award Organisation has provided schools with suggested 
modifications for their Practice Journeys to assist with the current COVID-19 situation. 
 

With some relaxation of group size restrictions in NSW, we are intending to run our first 
Practice Journey for the year. 
 

This will be a day hike only and students won’t be able to camp overnight. Students will need to carry their 
food, clothing and equipment as if we are staying overnight. They will need to cook a meal and erect their 
tent. This will prepare them for their Qualifying Journey later in the year. 
 

This Journey will take place on the Saturday, 20 June 2020 from Mittagong via the Nattai Valley. We are 
unable to transport students using the College buses. 
 

Specific Details are below: 
 

Saturday, 20 June 2020 - Only 

Bronze Departure 8.30 am from Lake Alexandra Car Park at Mittagong. Parents will need to transport  
students. 
 

Pick Up at Lake Alexandra Picnic Ground at Mittagong - 4.00 pm.  
 

Equipment: 
Students will need to carry all their own food, equipment, water, sleeping gear and tent. This will be  
covered at the pre-expedition briefing. An equipment list is in the Expedition Handbook issued to students. 
 

The College has some packs, tents and cookers that students can borrow for this journey if required. 
 

College Expectations: 
Students are reminded that all College rules regarding behaviour and expectations apply. 
 

Mr Croger, Ms Huxtable, Mrs Cochrane, Mr Davis,  Mr Hart will be supervising the students and  
Mr Schroder will be an emergency contact person. Permission and Medical forms need to be returned to 
the College Office by Friday, 12 June.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Ian Croger 
Deputy Headmaster  
 

 

 

Year 11 Subject Selections for 2021 are able to be entered online from  
Friday, 12 June.  

 

The Webchoices site for entering courses will close on Friday, 19 June.  
 

 https://spring.edval.education/login 

https://spring.edval.education/login


Teaching and Learning 7-12 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Year 11 2021 Subject Selection Information Evening tonight!! 

Parents are reminded of the Subject Information Evening that will be held this evening 
via Zoom commencing at 7.00 pm. The Zoom meeting code will be available in the  
students Canvas assembly course from 6.30 pm.  
 

Teaching and Learning Coordinators will be available after the meeting to further  
discuss specific courses. The Zoom meeting codes will also be available on the Canvas Assembly 
Page. 
  

Year 9 2021 Subject Selection Evening  

Parents of Year 8 students are asked to keep Tuesday, 16 June free between 7.00 pm and 8.00 pm 
(Next Tuesday!).  
 

On this evening we will run a Zoom Meeting for all parents and students discussing the Subject  
Selection Process. Students will have attended seminars that day to assist them in their choices. The 
Zoom Meeting code will be posted on the student’s Canvas Assembly page and will be available from 
6.30 pm on Tuesday,16 June. 
 

Mr Paul Burns 

Director of Teaching and Learning 7-12 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P&F Clothing Pool  
 

The Clothing Pool is open on the following days from 7.45 am to 8.30 am. If you 
have any enquiries, please contact Melissa on 0415 402 013. 
 

Monday    

Tuesday    

Wednesday   

Friday     

 

Location   Side windows of White Cottage - Opposite FLOWERS  
    Canteen 

 

Payment Options EFTPOS or Cash 

A Reminder to Parents and Carers 

 

During the current COVID-19 situation, we need to remind parents again, that once children 
are dropped off or picked up that parents leave the College grounds and not congregate  

together and chat on the College grounds. We must continue to do our best to provide the  
safest environment for you and for your children and this includes reducing the risk of  

contact and potential exposure to other children and to staff. 
 

We also request that after College hours, during pick-up times, that students or siblings do not 
play on the playground equipment. 

 

Thanks for your cooperation and support in these matters. 



Pastoral Care T-12  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Foundation Day 

 

On Friday, 5 June the College celebrated Foundation Day. It was a great day of both 
activities and fundraising. 
 

The College was able to raise $2,456.90 to support missions on this occasion.  
 

This was an outstanding achievement in the current climate and reflective of the strong presence of 
Outward Thinking that abounds in our College community. All House groups are to be commended on 
their generosity. 
 

The Missions that these funds will support in 2020 are the following: 
 

1. Hope Street Mission    

 https://hopestreet.org.au/   
 

2. African Aids Foundation 

 https://africanaidsfoundation.org.au/  
 

3. Mission Aviation Fellowship 

 https://maf.org.au/  
 

4. Samaritan's Purse Operation Christmas Child 

 https://www.samaritanspurse.org.au/what-we-do/operation-christmas-child/   
 

An encouraging story to come from the process of Mission Fundraising was a conversation that I was 
able to have with a father of a student in Primary. This father has one student currently at the College 
but also two younger children, presently not at the College. He contacted me looking for ways to  
engage his children in thinking about others and supporting others through fundraising. I was able to 
talk to him about Missions the College supports and send him some videos to watch with his children 
about the impact that giving to such organisations can have.  
 

The children not even currently at the College, via their older sibling donated money of their own to the 
causes we are supporting. It was heart warming to hear that this type of approach was being  
encouraged in young children and complementing the values of our College in this way.  
 

Mr Liam Toland 

Director of Pastoral Care T-12 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Note:  
A reminder to parents and grandparents; please  

DO NOT park in the designated “Staff Parking” Area in the corner 
near the Deakin Admin Building at any time. 

 

Thank you 

https://hopestreet.org.au/
https://africanaidsfoundation.org.au/
https://maf.org.au/
https://www.samaritanspurse.org.au/what-we-do/operation-christmas-child/


Pastoral Matters - Middle Years 5-8 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Attitude of Gratitude 

We all know the feeling of gratitude - a state of appreciation that makes us more  
present, open, and connected with the people around us. It is a heartwarming emotion 
that has been widely researched and lauded for its benefits, and yet it is a feeling that 
many of us don’t seem to experience as often as we would like. 
 

Increasing your gratitude is useful because: 
 

 It’s an instant mood booster and feels great in the moment. 
 You’re likely to feel closer to friends and family you’re likely to enjoy your life more.  
 It’s good for your physical health.  
 It’s easier to cope with tough times.  
 Good things in life don’t stick in our heads as easily as bad events. 
 

This last point is really important. We tend to remember when bad things happen, and the time we 
spend thinking about them makes us unhappy. But, if we make an effort to increase how often we  
experience gratitude, it can balance out some of the negative stuff. That doesn’t mean that you 
should ignore/forget your problems, or that the things wrong with your life are unimportant. It just 
means that good memories will also stick in your mind, so you get to enjoy them for longer. 
 

Developing an attitude of gratitude takes practise. Try one of these: 
 

 Acts of kindness. These can be small and may only take a moment, like texting a family 
member or friend to wish them a nice day. 

 Keep a gratitude journal. Take five minutes each day or once a week to think of and write 
down three things that have happened to you since the previous day or week that you’re glad 
you experienced. 

 Embrace Setbacks. Sometimes, to appreciate the good things in life, it helps to  
 remember the bad ones. 
 Show gratitude to others. Make an effort to say a genuine ‘thank you’ to others. 

 

Chapel - Faith in a World of Worry 

Our culture is frantic with worry. But Christians are called to live and think differently from the worried 
world around us. The solution isn’t in sheer willpower - it’s rooted entirely in who God is. This Term 
Middle Chapel has looked at some of the reasons we should anchor our faith in God and who he is.  
 

 The Power of Perspective. Embracing worry rather than trust ultimately comes down to a 
lack of recognition of our true place in the world. (Romans 8:5-6) 

 God is Unlimited. A focus on God’s strength - indeed, his very nature - reveals our worried 
attempts at control as ridiculous.  (Isaiah 55:8-9)  

 God Calls us to Peace and Joy. The Bible talks a lot about joy, and it never ties joy to our 
circumstances. In fact, it talks about having joy in real, everyday life - even when life is hard. 
(Philippians 4:4-7) 

 God is Good. God’s definition of “good” and his understanding of what we need do not always 
match our own perspective. (Matthew 13:44)  

 

Mr Stuart Houweling 

Pastoral Care Coordinator 5-8 

 

 



Performance News 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Get Involved In Performance! 
All of our ensembles are now rehearsing in their normal rehearsal times, with a few extra  
precautions being taken to encourage social distancing and good hygiene.  
 

Ensembles are now working towards upcoming performances. Ensemble members 
should ensure that they attend each rehearsal. 

Ensemble Name Eligible Students Rehearsals Ensemble Leader 

Musical 
All students in Years 5-11 in 
the year in which the musical 
is performed. 

Monday afternoon, Warne 
Auditorium (and various)  
2.35 pm - 5.30 pm Terms 1 
and 4 

Mrs Talbot 

Primary Choir All students in Years 3-6 Monday lunchtime, Melba 1 Mrs Apps 

Primary Band 
All students who play a band 
instrument or percussion in 
Years 5-6. 

Wednesday afternoon, Melba 
4 2.45 pm - 3.30 pm 

Mr Denley 

Primary Strings 

Students in Years 3-6 are  
invited to participate in this 
ensemble after demonstrating 
both skill and dedication either 
through the Stage 2 or Stage 
3 Strings Program or private 
tuition. 

Friday lunchtime, Melba 4 Ms Bridge 

Primary Dance All students in Years 3-6 
Friday lunchtime, Johnson 
Studio 

Mrs Grant 

Primary Drama 
All students in Years 3-6 
(numbers may be limited) 

Tuesday lunchtime, Cuthbert 
(Mondays in Term 1) Mrs Aston 

Art Club All students in Years 7-12 Friday lunchtime, Melba 3 
Mrs Ware and  
Mrs Taylor 

Photography Club All students in Years 7-12 

Online only at this time (see 
the ‘Photography Club’  
section of the ‘7-12 Student 
Resources’ Canvas course) 

Mrs Taylor 

College Choir All students in Years 7-12 Monday lunchtime, Melba 1 Miss Nelson 

College Band 
All students who play a band 
instrument or percussion in 
Years 7-12. 

Tuesday afternoon, Melba 4 
until 4.15 pm 

Mr Grant 

College Strings 
All students who play a string 
instrument in Years 7-12. 

Thursday afternoon, Melba 4 
until 4.15 pm 

Ms Bridge 

Dance Company 

Selected students from Years 
7-12 who display outstanding 
dance technique and  
performance quality (based 
off audition). 

Tuesday afternoon, Johnson 
Studio until 4.15 pm 

Miss Valente 

College Cheer All students in Years 5-12 

Wednesday afternoon 
(Primary until 3.30 pm,  
Secondary until 4.15 pm),  
Johnson Studio. 

Miss Valente 

Didgereedoo 
Interested male students in 
Years 7-12 

Wednesday lunchtime, Melba 
1 

Mr Denley 

WAC Crew All students in Years 7-12 On the job training at events 

Mrs Talbot (Student 
Leaders: Anastacia 
Lalic and Abby 
Cupitt) 

Set Design All students in Years 7-11 
Monday Afternoon, Terms 1 & 
4, Melba 3 until 4.15 pm 

Mrs Ware and  
Mrs Taylor 



Performance News Continued… 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Performing Arts Challenges - Primary Years 

We are pleased to be able to offer some fun ‘Performing Arts Challenges’ each week 
in Term 2. Participation in the challenge will attract a House point towards the ongoing 
House point tally.  
 

Participation is entirely voluntary. If you would like to view the weekly challenge, 
please email Mrs Talbot at s.talbot@wac.nsw.edu.au. You will be sent the challenge 
by reply email. If your child/children would like to participate in the challenge, simply send a reply back 
to Mrs Talbot with the video or photograph of your child’s attempt.  
 

Each week we will select our favourite entry to publish on our College Instagram account. 
 

Challenges will be issued each Thursday and entries are due by the following Monday, 7.00 pm. 
 

Performing Arts Challenges - Secondary Years 

We are pleased to be able to offer some fun ‘Performing Arts Challenges’ each week in Term 2.  
 

Participation in the challenge will attract a House point towards the ongoing House point tally.  
 

Participation is entirely voluntary. If you would like to view the weekly challenges, please click on the 
‘Performing Arts Challenges’ icon on the ‘Performing Arts’ section of the ‘Student Resources 7-12’ 
Canvas course. Submissions may also be made via this section of the Canvas course. 
 

Each week we will select our favourite entry to publish on our College Instagram account. 
 

Challenges will be issued each Thursday and entries are due by the following Monday, 7.00 pm. 
 

Scholarship Maintenance 

Those students who have been awarded Dance or Music scholarships are reminded of the  
requirement to gather points for the maintenance of this award.  
 

Mrs Sarah Talbot 
Performance Coordinator T-12 

 

Auf Deutsch bitte! 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Congratulations to our Year 12 German students who joined on ZOOM with other HSC 
German students last Friday evening. The ZOOM meeting was hosted by the Goethe 
Institute in Sydney. Despite being the start of a long weekend our students joined  
other students from as far away as Merimbula to participate in a speaking skills  
workshop for the HSC Continuers Course in German. 
 

Usually this is a full day course held in Sydney, but owing to the limitations of Covid-19 the course 
was run via Zoom. There were admittedly a few hiccups with the break-out rooms, but on the whole 
our students found it a worthwhile, albeit nerve-racking activity.  
 

Their HSC Speaking exam will be held on Saturday, 15 August and this was a valuable opportunity to 
practise. 
 

I am very proud of these students and their willingness to go outside their comfort zone. 
 

Remember "Monolingualism is curable. Learn a second language!" 
 

Mrs Carolyn Clark 

German Teacher 
 

mailto:s.talbot@wac.nsw.edu.au


Common Sense Media - Your trusted guide for a 
fast-changing world  
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

As a parent, there have been many times where I have felt unsure whether a movie, 
TV show or game is age-appropriate for my children. I know that this is a common  
concern for many parents. 
 

Common Sense Media is an excellent app that is free to download. It rates games, 
movies, TV shows, books, and more so parents can feel good about the entertainment choices they 
make for their kids. 
 

So the next time you are questioning media or tech, refer to Common Sense Media. 
 

Mrs Tracy Turner  
Primary Learning Innovation Teacher 
 

Library News 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Book Club Issue 4 orders due Sunday, 21 June 

The Book Club catalogue is back! All orders are to be made online or through the 
LOOP app, see the catalogue for details.  
 

For Secondary students, the Book Club catalogues are available in Johnson, Flynn 
and at Student Reception. Choose the class 
‘Secondary’ when ordering.  
 

Orders due Sunday, 21 June. 
 

Mrs Justine Colombo  
College Librarian  
 

Application for Enrolment  
_________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Applications continue to pour in for 2021 and beyond, across all year groups, but  
especially our entry years of Transition, Kindergarten, Year 5, Year 7 and Year 11.  
 

All current College families looking to enrol siblings for the coming years are 
encouraged to do so without delay to avoid disappointment.   
 

Enrolment packs are available from the College Office or from the College website 
www.wac.nsw.edu.au 

 

Mrs Kristy Biddle 

Enrolments Officer 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 Secondary Sport 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Tuesday Sport 
Students are continuing to participate in Year Group sport for the remainder of Term 2. 
 

Draws and organisation have begun in the hope that MISA can resume in Term 3.  
 

If restrictions are lifted, then we will utilise Tuesday Sport time in Weeks 9 and 10, this 
Term to run trials. If we get the all clear to run MISA Sport in Term 3, the following 
sports will be on offer: 
 

Girls’ Netball    Years 7/8 and 9/10 

Girls’ Soccer    Years 7-9 

Boys’ Soccer    Years 7/8 and 9/10 

Boys’/Girls’ AFL   Years 10-12 

Girls’ Softball    Years 10-12 

Boys’ Cricket    Years 10-12 

Boys’ Rugby League   Under 15’s  
 

Foundation Day 

Last Friday the Secondary Years celebrated a modified Foundation Day with a House based  
competition. It was a fantastic day with students earning House Points for their achievement in five 
station-based tasks. The highlight of the day was seeing Mr Powter run the 100m sprint for Acacia!  
 

Thank you to all the students and staff who competed with enthusiasm. It was great to see all students 
involved and enjoying themselves in what has been a complicated term for Sport.  
 

WASP - Wollondilly Anglican Sport Performance Academy 

Unfortunately, the Term 2 Wednesday afternoon WASP Academy Programs were cancelled due to 
COVID-19.  
 

We are still hopeful that in Term 3 these can resume. We have all the training shirts and water bottles 
in stock ready to go! Like other sporting events, if restrictions are eased we will resume the WASP 
Programs. This will (hopefully) include Netball, Soccer and Long Distance Running (Cross Country). 
Further details will be publicised when confirmation has been made around the Government  
guidelines.  
 

Mr Mark Goldsbrough  

Secondary Sports Coordinator 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Primary Sport 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Match Results 

 

Soccer (Bin ball)     Gaol 
Acacia 7 vs Telopea 2    Acacia 4 vs Telopea 3 

Wollemi 4 vs Sollya 1    Wollemi 2 vs Sollya 7 

 

 

Netball       Modified Oz-tag 

Acacia 1 vs Telopea 3    Acacia 6 vs Telopea 4 

Wollemi vs Sollya (abandoned)   Wollemi 3 vs Sollya 4 
 

Grevillea  
Training session 

 

Match Reports 

Due to inclement weather, this week's round of the Primary Sports House competition needed to be 
somewhat modified. While we are thankful for this June rain, students are hoping for temperate  
conditions next week so that competition can recommence.     
 

Despite the dour weather, the Acacian Oz-tag team were buoyed by a come from behind 6 to 4 win 
over an equally desperate Telopea side eager to make their mark on the competition. Telopeans  
Lincoln Campbell and Jemima Warland's last ditch defense made the Golds scrap for every precious 
point they managed to glean. Addison Smiltnieks of Acacia continues to demonstrate she has energy 
reserves deeper than the waters of the Great Artesian Basin, functioning as a thorn in the side of 
workman Heath Portors and perennial hot-foot, Xavier Hurst.  
 

It was believed by many that Olivia Carter’s Sollya side was destined for a Waterloo of their very own 
when they faced off against a potential-laden Wollemi side sporting swim champ Olivia Smith and 
track maestro, Isabella Evans. However, unlike Napoleon in 1815, the Sollyan side continues to go 
from strength to strength, overcoming the Greens in a tight victory on the back of scrambling  
Zach Taylor defense and the formidable attacking prowess of the McPherson boy ying and yang  
combination, Will and Max.  
 

Mr James Gooden  

Primary Sports Coordinator 
 

 
 

 



Community 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 WAC Kids Care 

From time to time, families undergo trauma such as severe or terminal illness. There are short 
term support structures in place at the College to assist families during these times. The 
WAC Kids Care Program offers support to families in the way of meals. Please contact Mrs Hay 
or Mrs Rockwell at the College to assist. Confidentiality will be respected. The College is  

 accepting food donations towards the WAC Kids Care Meals Ministry. Please see the list below: 
 

 

 Breast screen NSW - Free breast screening for women aged 50-74. The breast screen bus will 
be in Picton between 1 to 19 June from 9.40 am - 3.20 pm Monday - Friday. Did you know 20 
minutes every two years could save your life? To make a booking, please call 13 20 50.  

WAC Kids Care  
 

If you would like to practically support the WAC Kids Care Program, you are able to  
contribute food goods at any time.  

 

The following items are very helpful when preparing meals: 
 

Rice, Pasta, Noodles, Lentils and Quinoa 

Tinned Vegetables eg Kidney Beans, Corn and Tomato 

Sauces eg Passata and Sweet & Sour 
Stock - Chicken, Beef, Vegetable 

Flour, Salt and Pepper 
Tinned and dried fruit 

Eggs 

 

A basket is located at Student Reception. Wish Cards or cash are also welcome which can 
be handed directly to the Office Staff. All donations need to be within their use by date.  

 

Thank you to everyone supporting this ministry as we serve our Community. 
 

Mrs Lisa Rockwell 
WAC Kids Care Organiser   

 

Please note that the above is a service to the Community and items advertised do not necessarily  
carry the endorsement of the College. The College tries to be selective with what is advertised but 

cannot take responsibility. Please look into events advertised carefully. 
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…friendraising and fundraising 

Thank you to our Diamond, Double Gold, Gold and Silver Sponsors shown above. We also 
thank our Bronze Sponsors who will be advertised on the College website on the Sponsors’ 

Page along with the above. If you would like to sponsor the College, please  
contact Mr Bill Norman (P&F President) or Mrs Deborah Cook in the College office. 



Headmaster Happenings 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

June  
 

Thursday, 11  Staff - Zoom Meetings 

    Middle Chapels 

Friday, 12   NASSA Heads Zoom Meeting 

  Staff - Zoom Meetings 

  Junior Chapels 

Monday, 15  Staff - Zoom Meetings 

Tuesday, 16  Staff - Zoom Meetings  
  TASC Zoom Call - COVID Update 

Wednesday, 17  College Executive Meeting 

    Staff - Zoom Meetings 

    (Evening) 10 Year Staff Dinner 
Thursday, 18  Staff - Zoom Meetings 

Friday, 19   Staff - Zoom Meetings  
  Junior Chapels 

Saturday, 20  Wests v Cowboys at Campbelltown 

 

 

 

Online Church Services  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Most churches are hosting services and Bible study groups online; it’s a big change. Please see  
below links:  
 

 Austinmer Anglican Church Online - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bQkg5CQlaD0    
 

 C3 Wilton Church Online -  
 https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCZvjF337DgiG5kiZF81Kfnw/featured  
 

 Picton and Wilton Anglican Church - http://pwac.org.au/pwac-online/  
  

 Bowral Anglican - www.bowralanglican.org.au  
 

 Wollondilly Anglican church - Pre-recorded services via Facebook page 

 

 Tahmoor Baptist Church - On website through Zoom 

 

 Wollondilly Presbyterian - Via Facebook page - Streamed Service 

 

 St Jude’s Church, Bowral - https://vimeo.com/399339398 & Kids’ Spot - https://
www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjV8-_JhIKUz93R4O0OzsWCYfAMf2mej1  

 

 Campbelltown Christian Community Church (C4) - Search C4Minto - YouTube  
 

 Menangle Anglican Church - http://www.menangleanglican.com.au/ 
 

 Mittagong Anglican Church - https://www.youtube.com/user/mittagonganglican  
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https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCZvjF337DgiG5kiZF81Kfnw/featured
http://pwac.org.au/pwac-online/
http://www.bowralanglican.org.au/
https://vimeo.com/399339398
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjV8-_JhIKUz93R4O0OzsWCYfAMf2mej1
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLjV8-_JhIKUz93R4O0OzsWCYfAMf2mej1
http://www.menangleanglican.com.au/
https://www.youtube.com/user/mittagonganglican


Prayer Points  
 

Please thank God: 
 

 For the privilege of speaking to Him in prayer 
 For His great provision for us in this College. 
 For our greatest asset here at the College - the parents, kids and staff. 
 

Please ask God: 
 

 That we may continue to focus on the JOY of Jesus First; Others Second and Ourselves Last. 
 For the wisdom to identify and focus on the important rather than the urgent. 
 That we show forgiveness and mercy to those who wrong us. 
 For patience as we wait for news of the process of finding a replacement College leader. 
 

 

Psalm 127:1 Unless the Lord builds the house, its builders labour in vain. 
 

 

Excellence, Endurance, Eternity. 
 

Pretend Headmasters 

Pretend Headmasters - William Douglas (KJ) and Ella Den (KJ) spent story time with  
Dr Quarmby. He enthusiastically shared his story books about Tigers. 

 

Also don’t forget Book Club Orders are due by Sunday, 21 June. 


